
From: Chris Savino <csavino@eisre.com>  
Sent: Friday, February 12, 2021 12:41 PM 
To: Marisa Button <Marisa.Button@floridahousing.org> 
Subject: RFA-2021 208 SAIL and Housing Credit Financing for the Construction of Workforce Housing 
 
Mimecast Attachment Protection has deemed this file to be safe, but always exercise caution when opening files. 

 
Marisa, 
 
Hope you are well.  I wanted to go on record with the below comments regarding the RFA. 
 
 
To Whom it May Concern, 
 
In response to RFA-2021 208 SAIL and Housing Credit Financing for the Construction of Workforce 
Housing it is represented in the Workshop Agenda that the Corporation will only be accepting 
applications for developments in Miami-Dade, Broward and Monroe counties. 
In last year’s RFA all counties in Florida were eligible for funding.  What is the thought process behind 
limiting this year’s RFA to three counties?  
 
It is apparent that all counties in Florida are in dire need of more affordable and workforce 
housing.  Most notably, the large counties have the most documentable need for this workforce 
housing.  This is further supported by the University of Florida’s Shimberg Center for Housing Studies in 
their 2020 Updated Report-Florida’s Affordable Rental Housing Needs, included here. 
 
The report states the following:  Low-Income/Cost Burdened Renters as % of All Renters in the County 
 
Broward 31%  
Miami/Dade 29% 
Palm Beach 31% 
Orange 30% 
Hillsborough 28% 
Pinellas 27% 
Duval 27% 
 
All of the large counties have similar % of Low-Income/Cost Burdened Renters as it relates to all renters, 
and it does not appear the Miami-Dade and Broward are outliers based on this data.  Furthermore, 
tourism dependent counties such as Orange and Pinellas Counties have been largely devastated by 
COVID-19.  Orange county in particular is down from 76,000 million visitors in 2019 to 45,000 million in 
2020. Florida’s largest employer, the Walt Disney Corporation, has furloughed or terminated a large 
population of its work force, most of which are low paid hourly workers that rely on this type of housing.  
 
Would the Corporation consider opening up RFA-2021 208 to all large counties for this funding 
cycle?  It’s understandable to limit the medium counties from applying for this funding as many times 
workforce housing rents are similar to market rate rental rates. By limiting the RFA to three counties, all 
located in Southeast Florida, the other Large Counties that have equal demand are not eligible for these 
state resources. Miami-Dade and Broward receive more funding and preferences for affordable housing 
in the 9% Housing Credit and SAIL RFA’s.   Precluding Large Counties outside of Southeast Florida from 
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applying for workforce housing funds seems to be a disservice to the families living in these counties 
when there is a clear need for affordable housing options.   Miami-Dade, Broward and Monroe counties 
already receive special preference in other RFAs. 
 
Thank you for your consideration, 
 
 
Christopher M. Savino │ President 
EIS HOUSING 
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